
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Praying Friends,                                                                                                                             January – March 2025 

 

  Thanks again for your prayers and investment in our ministry. Praise the Lord, we are preparing for our departure!  

                                      

Praises   

The Lord has blessed us with a wonderful start to 2025, although it is hard to believe that we’re already over a quarter of the 

way into a new year! We didn’t have any meetings planned, focusing instead on our linguistics training here at BBTI and on planning 

for our upcoming move to Liberia, but the Lord did give us a few meetings in the area, and blessed us with some additional support.  

 

We received a special blessing and answer to prayer while at a meeting in Oklahoma City. We had an irreparable flat tire just 

a few days before the meeting, and we weren’t able to replace it. Then late at night after the meeting, just before beginning the drive 

back to Bowie, we realized that we had another flat and no spare. The church graciously put us up for the night and replaced all our 

tires – God truly is good, and we are very grateful for His grace and the kindness of His people. We are so undeserving, and yet God is 

faithful to supply and care for our needs. 

 

Another significant praise is that the Lord has already brough in most of our boarding and passage, setup, and vehicle funds! 

Once again, we have been blown away by God’s provision. As of this point, we are just praying for a little bit more to cover the cost of 

shipping our literature container – shipping prices are volatile these days. 

 

Linguistics Training 

 We will be finished with our linguistics training at Baptist Bible Translators Institute on May 17th! It’s hard to believe that our 

time here is nearly passed. We have enjoyed the classes and the instruction, and we are very grateful to everyone who has been 

praying that our time here would be profitable.   

 

Upcoming Move 

With the upcoming completion of our linguistics studies, we are currently planning on leaving for the field during the end of 

June! We are very excited as this next big step is rapidly approaching! Please pray for us as we work through all the logistics and 

details that need be nailed down as we prepare for our move. Praise the Lord for bringing us this far, and thank you once again for 

partnering with us. Lord willing, our next prayer letter will be written from Monrovia, Liberia! 

 

Thank you for your prayers, 

 Kyle and Elisabeth Burchwell 


